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WICHTIGE DATEN 2015
February 6

Fish Fry Fridays
AND EVERY FRIDAY EVENING 

UNTIL AT LEAST APRIL
February 14

Evening With The Eagles
February 21

Gründungsfest 
(84thClub Anniversary)

February 28
Led Zeppelin Tribute

March 1
Filmnachmittag: Erbin mit 

Herz
March 11

Quarterly Club Meeting
March 13

Spring German Show
 March 21

Schlachtfest
March 28

AC/DC & Aerosmith Tribute
April 11

RUSH Tribute
April 12

Filmnachmittag: Stilles Tal
April 18

Landestreffen in Toronto
April 25

Spaghetti Dinner
May 30

Viennese Gala Ball
June 20

Picnic: Waterloo Rod & Gun
August 7, 8, 9

Landestreffen (Los Angeles, CA)

For the Kitchener Schwaben Club & Community

Februar 2015

www.kitchenerschwabenclub.com

Praesidentenbericht
Adieu 2014 und Hallo 2015.
Ich wünsche, ich hätte besserer Erinnerungen an Silvester. 
Jedoch wir beide, Betty und ich, waren krank mit diesem üblen 
Virus. Ja, ich meinte üblen.  Was mir aber gesagt wurde, war der 
Abend,  abgesehen von der Besucherzahl, ein Erfolg. Gutes Essen, 



gute Musik und gute Stimmung. Also diejenigen, die 
anwesend waren, gingen zufrieden nach Hause. Ich  
hoffe, dass es im nächsten Jahr erfolgreicher wird. 
„Kameradschaftsabend“ war eine ausverkaufte  
Veranstaltung des Deutsch-Kanadischen Jagd- und 
Fischvereins. Alle deutschen Klubs wurden von ihren 
verschiedenen Vorständen, deren  Ehepartnern und 
Gästen vertreten.  Ein hervorragendes Essen wurde 
serviert und der Tanz tat das übrige. Alle hatten eine gute 
Zeit und genossen gute Kameradschaft. Nächstes Jahr 
wird diese Veranstaltung in unserem Klub stattfinden 
und somit erteile ich jetzt schon eine Einladung.
Danach feierten wir unseren ``Miss Schwaben Ball``.  In 
diesem Jahr zogen wir zurück in unsere Haupthalle, so 
dass wir alle unterbringen konnten und noch etwas mehr 
Platz hatten.  Dies war eine gute Idee. Unser Motto war 
``Past, Present and Future`` Miss Schwabens.
Es war toll so viele ehemalige und sogar noch besser 
so viele zukünftige „Miss Schwabens� zu sehen. Ein 
großes  Dankeschön an alle, die dazu beigetragen 
haben diesen Abend so angenehm zu gestalten.  
Wir verabschiedeten uns von Miss Melanie 
Williamson, unsere Miss für 2014 und wünschen ihr 
viel Erfolg in Zukunft.
Wir begrüßen unsere neue Miss für 2015, Miss 
Vanessa Pastoric.  Wir gratulieren ihr für die 
Annahme der Krone und die damit verbundenen 
Verantwortungen.  Vanessa, wir wünschen Dir alles 
Gute als Miss Schwaben.
Lassen sie mich nun in diesem, meinem ersten 
Bericht,  persönlich, sowohl auch im Namen des 
Schwaben Klubs, bei unserem ausscheidenden 
Präsidenten, George Kraehling bedanken.  George, 
ich danke dir für deinen Service und Engagement 
für unseren Klub und unsere Mitglieder. Deine 
Jahre als unser „Präsident“ sind ein Beweis deiner 
schwäbischen Werte, die du hast und an den Klub und 
unsere Mitglieder weitergegeben hast. Ich hoffe, dass 
du auch weiterhin bereit bist deine Ideen mit unseren 
Gruppen zu teilen, damit die schwäbische Kultur für 
die Zukunft erhalten bleibt.
Unsere nächste Veranstaltung ist unser 84. 
Gründungsfest und ich freue mich sie alle dann 
begrüßen zu dürfen.

President’s Report
Good-Bye 2014 and Hello 2015. 
I wish I could look back on New Years Eve with a 
little more personable experience. However, both 
Betty and I were sick with that nasty virus. Yes, I 
said nasty.  But from what was told to me outside of 
attendance, the evening was a success.  Good food, 
good music and good atmosphere. So those that were 

present went home satisfied.  I am hopeful next year 
will be more successful.
“Kameradschaftsabend” was a sold out affair at the 
German Canadian Hunting and Fishing Club.  All 
the German Clubs were represented by their various 
appointed designates, spouses and guests.  An 
outstanding meal was enjoyed and the dance did the 
rest.  A good time and good fellowship was had by all.  
Next year this fellowship will be at our club, so I am 
giving a heads up and very early invite.
Next up was our Miss Schwaben Ball.  This year 
we moved back to our main hall so that we could 
accommodate everyone and still had some space.  A 
great idea and good to see.   Our theme was “Past, 
Present and Future” Miss Schwabens.
It was great to see many former and even more 
satisfying to see so many future Miss Schwabens in our 
presence.  A big thank you to all who contributed to 
making this evening so enjoyable for all of us.
We said good-bye to Miss Melanie Williamson, our 
Miss for 2014, and wish her every success in the future.
We welcomed our new Miss for 2015, Miss Vanessa 
Pastoric.  We congratulate her for accepting the crown 
and the responsibilities that go with it. Vanessa, we 
wish you well in your reign as our Miss Schwaben.
Let me now in this my first report extend some 
personal as well as Schwaben Club “thank yous” to 
our outgoing President George Kraehling.  George, 
thank you for your service and dedication to our club 
and our members.  Your years as our “President” are 
a testament of your Swabian values, which you have 
and brought to your club and shared with all members.  
I hope that with your new title, you will still be eager 
to share your ideas and work with our committees to 
keep our Swabian Culture focused for our future.
Our next function is our 84th Anniversary and I look 
forward to greeting you all at that time.
Phil Neidert
President
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Walter Marzinko is now in the process of 
assembling the team to head the overall 
Club Improvement subcommittee.
Should you be interested please contact 
Walter Marzinko at e-mail  
wmarko@golden.net  
or to_walter@yahoo.com
You can also leave your Name at the Club 
office with Melissa
Thank you
Walter Marzinko
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Vize-Praesidentenbericht

Ich hoffe, ihr seid alle ins Neue Jahr gut eingerutscht 
und habt Weihnachten, Silvester, sowie das kalte 
Januarwetter gut ueberstanden.  Nach dem Schluss des 
Jahres moechte ich auf 2014 zurueckblicken und was 
wir im neuen Jahr vorhaben.  Im 2014 waren sowohl 
Positives als Negatives zu bemerken. 
Im 2014 hatten wir einen erheblichen Zugang von 
Hallenvermietungen im Vergleich mit 2013 (103 vs 68).  
Demzufolge flossen $15.000 mehr in die Klubkassen.  
In 2013 gab es 15 Hochzeiten.  In 2014 waren es 21.  
Fuer 2015 sind schon 14 Hochzeiten gebucht.
In 2014 haben wir mehr Veranstaltungen mit Live-
Musik gebucht, meistens wo wir die Einnahmen an der 
Tuer mit dem Musikveranstalter teilen.  Einnahmen 
von der Bar bleiben dem  Klub allein.  Obwohl solche 
Veranstaltungen nicht immer viel Geld reinbringen, 
koennen wir jeden Dollar gebrauchen, besonders wenn 
die Hallen ansonsten leer stehen wuerden.
Oktoberfest 2014 ist wieder erfolgreich verlaufen 
und das Einkommen lag um Vorjahresniveau.  
Gluecklicherweise ist es dem Klub gelungen, die 
Ausgaben und Unkosten zu verringern.  Am Ende ist 
der Nettogewinn leicht gestiegen.
Neue Strassenschilder an der King Street sowie 
an der Weber Street wurden errichtet und haben 
das “Gesicht” des Klubs deutlich verbessert und 
neue Kunden angelockt.  Das Klub-Mahnmal an 
der King Street findet immer wieder Interesse von 
Klubmitgliedern und Besuchern.
Seitdem der Transylvania Klub nicht mehr bei uns 
ansaessig ist, haben wir es schwer zu schaffen, 
das fehlende Einkommen dieser Geldquelle 
wiedergutzumachen.  Die Konkurrenz macht es uns 
auch schwer, Hallen zu vermieten.  In 2015 werden 
wir unser Bestes versuchen, Kosten zu druecken und 
Einkommen zu steigern.
In Januar hielten wir erneut einen Tag der offenen Tuer 
fuer alle Hochzeitsinteressenten. Einige Hochzeiten 
wurden infolge gebucht.  Wir werden die Live-Musik 
Veranstaltungen weiter buchen.  Da ist wenig Risiko, 
nur Einkommen, ob an der Bar oder an der Tuer als 
Eintritt (geteilt mit dem Veranstalter).  
Fuer 2015 hat unser Kuechenchef einige Vorschlaege 
parat.  Die Speisenauswahl wird erweitert, mit 
Premiumangeboten.  Andere Fleischsorten, mehr 
Auswahl und zusaetzliche Dienstleistungen werden 
angeboten.  Kunden duerfen nun ein Bueffetessen 
bestellen.  Speiseplaene werden so flexibel wie 
moeglich zusammengestellt um jeden Kundenwunsch 
zufriedenzustellen.  Als Profi-Koch hat sich unser 
neuer Kuechenchef schon bewiesen.

Im Februar am Freitag den 6. kann man ein leckeres 
Fisch + Pommes Essen geniessen, und zwar an 
jedem Freitag fuer die naechsten Monate.  Wenn das 
erfolgreich verlaeuft, dann werden wir das Essen 
fortsetzen.
Verbesserugen in den Waschraeumen und den Hallen 
werden kontinuierlich unternommen, um alles 
instandzuhalten.
Hoffentlich in 2015 koennen mehr Mitglieder unsere 
Veranstaltungen besuchen.  In den letzten Jahren 
ging die Zahl der Teilnehmer immer wieder zurueck.  
Bei der letzten Veranstaltung, dem Miss Schwaben 
Gala, waren erfreulicherweise ueber 200 Gaeste zu 
vermelden. Dieser Abend war in den letzten Jahren 
nie so gut besucht. Bitte, weiter so !  Wenn unsere 
eigene Mitglieder den Klub nicht mehr unterstuetzen, 
dann muessen wir bald zu dem schweren 
Entschluss kommen, entweder den Klub als solcher 
weiterzufuehren oder die Tuere zu schliessen.  Ich bin 
fest ueberzeugt, wir sind nicht so weit gekommen.  
Wir haben noch viele treue Mitglieder und Freunde.  
Wir bitten nur um ihre weitere Unterstuetzung.
Als Vize-Praesident habe ich immer ein offenes 
Ohr fuer ihre Anregungen.  Ich freue mich auf die 
naechsten Jahre und auf ihr zahlreiches Erscheinen bei 
der naechsten Klubveranstaltung.

Vice-President’s Report
Happy new year!  I hope that you survived Christmas 
and New Year’s and cold weather of January. 
Now that 2014 is over I thought I’d share with you 
how we did last year and what we plan to do for 2015 
2014 had some positives and of course had some 
problems too. The positives that we saw in 2014 were 
an increase on hall rentals from 2013 where We had 
a total of 68 hall rentals. 2014 we finished off with a 
total of 103 rentals which is roughly about a $15,000 
increase in hall revenue. Of those total rentals 2013 
only saw 15 weddings at the  club. 2014 brought 21 
weddings to the Schwaben Club and in 2015 we are 
already at 14 wedding scheduled to be at our club. 
Some of the other initiatives that we did in 2014 
was to do more live music acts at the club where we 
would work an agreement with the band for portion 
of the hall ticket revenue and we would retain the bar. 
The  shows are typically not very large but they are 
continually growing and showing us that we can make 
extra money to help a supplement the club when there 
are no hall rentals. 
Oktoberfest 2014 also saw us keeping the same 
amount of revenue as the previous Oktoberfest. With 
the hard work of the office and the committee we have  
managed to keep our costs down therefore keeping 
our profit margin higher. 
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Another positive that we saw in 2014 was the long-
awaited renewal of our front signs on King Street 
and Weber Street. The continual upgrading of our 
monument up on King Street and adding it to some of 
our club events. 
One of the problems we needed to overcome in 2014 
was the departure of the Transylvania Club, leaving us 
a huge amount of money to make up. Unfortunately, 
even with the extra hall revenues, we came short by 
quite a bit of money for 2014. My hope is that in 2015 
hall rentals will continue to go up and we will strive 
to make extra money at every turn and cut costs where 
ever we can. 
In 2015 we will continue to try to increase our 
business!! With the new signs on King Street and 
Weber Street we have already seen walk in traffic 
increase. We also had our wedding show open house 
in January which brought in more people than the year 
before. With these efforts, we are  hoping that rental 
business will continue to increase for us. We are also 
continuing with our live band program where we will 
let live music rent the club for a minimal cost. There’s 
no risk to the club losing money and we will make 
the money on the bar and a little bit on the admission 
tickets. These events are a good filler for dates when 
the halls have not been rented. 
Other new thoughts and ideas for 2015 are: An 
upgraded dinner menu with the new chef leading 
the charge. The club will now off for hot buffets for 
parties. We will also continue to  offering the clubs 
favourites plus add  a premium type of cooking so 
that when people come to the club we are flexible as 
possible. In a very competitive market we need to find 
every way possible to make us standout.  I believe the 
new chef  is on the right track. The club has  received 
many  positive reviews about his cooking and I believe 
that 2015 will be the year of the kitchen`; people will 
talk about how good the food is at the Schwaben Club 
all around the Region. 
Other new initiatives will be a fish fry every Friday 
starting February 6 and going to at least April. In April 
we will then see how great attendance was and make 
the decision whether to continue. It is my belief that 
Friday Fish Fry will become a staple at our club. 
2015 will also see improvements in our bathrooms, 
our bars and halls; continual improvement will help us 
modernize so that we can still be a major player in the 
hall rental industry. 
2015 hopefully will be the year that a majority of our 
membership will start to attend our functions. In 2013 
and 2014 we saw a declining member participation. 
With  the improvements to our food and the halls, I 
am sure that the members will come back. We saw 
some evidence of that at the end of January at Miss 

Schwaben; the attendance numbers were over 200 
which has not happened in many, many years. 
It is important to have hall rental  income coming from 
all sorts of people in the community but it is still more 
important to remember that the club  is still a German, 
Schwaben culture club supported by its membership 
and if the membership doesn’t support the club then 
we end up having a problem. We would then need to 
ask the question ``why are the doors  still openj. 
I do know for a fact that our membership is very caring 
and understanding and  they do not wish not to have 
our club closed so  with your guidance and support I 
am sure the club will continue for many years.  
As vice president I will be here to listen to your 
thoughts and your concerns and hopefully we will 
continue to grow as a family for many years to come. 
Thank you 
Kirk Hanke
Vice-president

WHAT’S GOING ON
Manager’s Report

I must say that this year’s Miss Schwaben event was 
one of the best that I remember. Vanessa will be a 
very good ambassador for the club, enjoy your reign 
as Miss Schwaben 2015. I know that Sheri Thompson 
put in a lot of work for this event and I think she did 
an excellent job.  The number of people in attendance 
was really nice to see, it sure makes the evening a 
better and successful night. Thank you for coming. 
We have many great events coming to the Schwaben 
Club this year and I would suggest supporting your club 
by coming to as many as you can. You may be pleasantly 
surprised at the good time you will have at an event that 
you may have had second thoughts of attending. Don’t 
miss out on the fun times you could have. 
I am trying many different ideas to bring in more 
revenue into the Club and your attendance and support 
would be most appreciated. Hope I don’t sounded like 
a broken record but it sure is nicer when we make 
money on an event rather than lose money.
Spring is getting closer…can’t wait…..see you at the 
Schwaben Club.
Don Egley
Manager 

Frauengruppe
With the cold weather last month, our meeting only 
brought out 13 people, which was disappointing. 
We will continue to meet the 1st Wednesday of each 
month. Memberships are now due. They are $10 for 
any ladies who are not 80, including if your 80th 



Kinder/Jugendgruppe
The Miss Schwaben Gala was a promising look into 
our future. The girls had the opportunity to show their 
enthusiasm on becoming the future Miss Schwaben as 
they approached the microphone to tell us their hopes 
and dreams.
We were fortunate to witness the spectacular display 
of the waltz as our beautiful Jugendgruppe ladies were 
swept around the dance floor by their debonair fathers. 
Congratulations to the men who courageously learned 
to dance for their daughters. It was lovely!
The Kindergruppe melted our hearts with their elegant 
version of the waltz. The boys were so handsome as 
they escorted and twirled their charming partners. Well 
done everyone!
Keep this date open... April 25th for Annual Spaghetti 
Dinner.
Kathy Beckett
President, Kindergruppe/Jugengruppe

Please call Michael at 519-208-8261 or 
e-mail mikeoffak@hotmail.com

• Music training in piano, bass guitar, 
clarinet, accordion, and theory

• For ages 5 and up and/or any skill level
• Classes are in-home or at Michael's 

home (Brigadoon area Kitchener)
• Rates are negotiable
• 30 or 60 minute  

sessions

Michael’s 
Music School

Geburtstage für März
Allen Mitgliedern des Kitchener Schwabenklubs, die 
im Monat März Geburtstag feiern.
Herzlichen Glückwunsch und das Beste im neuen 
Lebensjahr.
Name Geburtstag 
Preis, Louise 01
Schwander, Benno 02
Nowak, Robert 03
Watchorn, Jeff 09
Westwell. Kim 09
Stickel, Josef 10
Gruenwald, Konrad 10
Putschli, Magdalena 12
Putschli, George 12
Schade, Frieda 13
Groh, Joe 14
Offak, Eric 15
Zettel, Doris 15
Dennis, Ken 17
Ries, Edmund 20
Bruckler, Mary 21
Szierer, Henry 22
Nemeth, Frank 23
Gellner, Brandy 26
Gottsman, Siegfried 27
Obert, Paul 31
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birthday is this year. 
As we prepare for our 80th Anniversary celebration 
this year, we are planning a new group picture to be 
taken in May before our meeting. Keep this in mind, 
so you are able to participate if you wish. 
We will be making krapfen again on the morning of 
the Schlachtfest. There will be an early shift to prepare 
the dough for rising and a later shift for the rolling and 
frying. If you are able to help, please give your name 
to Melissa, so she can forward it to me so we can set a 
schedule. We are also putting up a collage of pictures 
to depict our past years in our display. If you have 
anything to contribute, bring it to our meetings. 
If you were unable to attend the Miss Schwaben, you 
missed a wonderful evening! It was wonderful to see so 
many past misses as well as all the sweet future misses. 
I look forward to celebrating at our club again this 
month for the 84th Grundungsfest. Try to stay warm! 
Spring will be here soon. 
Susan Cook
President, Frauengruppe



Insurance     Risk Management

Providing Personalized Protection 
Since 1935

Stevenson and Hunt Insurance Brokers Limited
Marsland Centre, 100-20 Erb. St. W.   Waterloo

800.265.5956  
www.sthunt.com

Personal Home & Car Insurance
Commercial Insurance • Group Benefits & Pension Consulting 

• Financial Services

Filmnachmittag

April 12, 2015

March 1, 2015
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Donau Dancers

The Miss Schwaben Ball was a beautiful evening.  The 
theme was perfect - Past, Present and Future.
The Past:
It was wonderful to see the first Miss Schwaben; Edith 
Korek from 1958.  Christina Kunz was also present 
who was Miss Schwaben in 1997 and her mother 
Kathy Lukitsch who was Miss Schwaben in 1968, 
perhaps the first mother/daughter team for our club.  
That’s truly a treasure.
Amazing to see so many past Miss Schwaben ladies all 
at the same time.  What a wonderful memory!
The Present:
The Schwaben Dancers  with their BiCentennial Intro 
and the Donau Dancers with their Austrian Laendler  
learned from each other  and all danced  in one 
enormous circle!  It was truly a sight to see! 
The Future:
The young girls of both the Kindergruppe and 
Jugendgruppe  individually came up escorted by 
handsome young boys. They were all so excited to 
introduce themselves to us . Their enthusiasm in 
becoming a Miss Schwaben themselves brought tears 
to my eyes.
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To Vanessa, our new Miss Schwaben - you will be a 
great ambassador for our club and we look forward 
to seeing you at the coming events.  Congratulations!  
We would like to thank the many volunteers who 
organized and helped out in any way for a memorable 
event.  Well done!
Helga Peller
President, Donau Dancers

Official Internet provider for the Kitchener Schwaben Club 

Not a Netflash Internet 
customer? 
Call now to get connected 
and you can start referring  
your friends!

We’d like to meet  
your friends 

When you refer your friends to us, you each receive one month free Internet service.  
Sharing with friends is fast and easy, and there's no limit to how many friends — or how many months —  
you can earn.

Go to:  netflash.net/refer-a-friend
Call us at:  519 -741-8167  
or 1-877-638-3527

 Refer a friend and both receive one month free Internet. 

Membership for 2015 
Memberships can be paid at the Club office and will 
also be available from me at the upcoming Member’s 
meeting on March 11th.
 Effective Jan. 1, 2015:
          Student >>> $25       Seniors >>> $38
          Single  >>>  $50        Family >>>   $80   
For Sick Benefit members who are not exempt, annual 
$12 fee is also due.
NEW:  To assist club members effectively and 
personally at any time, a contact email has been setup. 
If you any questions, concerns or changes about your 
club membership and /or your sick and death benefits, 
you are welcome to contact me directly at any time at 
my new email address:  heidi.schwaben@bell.net

Encourage your friends & family to join our club!
Thank you to those members who have paid their 
membership early.
Heidi Peller-Oliver
Membership Director & Finance Secretary

Miss Schwaben
Let me be the first to say that 2015 is off to a great 
start. The Miss Schwaben Ball was a resounding 
success with an unprecedented number of guests in 
attendance, a fantastic band and delicious food.  Is 
there any better way to begin the year? 
The evening featured a glimpse into the past, present 
and future of Miss Schwaben.  This wonderful 
evening reminded us of who we are, where we’ve 
been and where we are going. 
It was fantastic to have had our very first Miss, Edith 
Krauss (Nee Korek), join us for the evening, as well 
as over 20 other past Misses. These amazing women 
are truly an inspiration to our youth. Our guests were 
treated to a portrait gallery and slideshow showcasing 
our past Miss Schwabens. And what would a gala 
event be without music and dancing?

continued on page 10
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Für die Welt bist du jemand. Aber 
für jemand bist du die Welt.
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Schwaben Club Committee 2015Feel free to contact any member of the committee 
at their email address below.

Phil Neidert:
phil_schwabenclub@hotmail.com

Kirk Hanke:
kirkschwaben@hotmail.ca

Glenn Herold:
glenn.schwaben@gmail.com

Sheri Thompson:
sheri_schwabenclub@hotmail.ca

Neil Hoffman:
neil.hoffman@sympatico.ca

Stefan Orsan:
Stefan.Orsan@gmail.com

Heidi Peller-Oliver:
heidi.schwaben@bell.net

Wolfgang Kahnke:
wkahnke@sympatico.ca

Wera Dennis:
werardennis@hotmail.com

Nick Lang:
nick.schwaben@gmail.com

Catherine Thompson:
catherine_schwabenclub@hotmail.com

Shelley Speckner Romano Klomp

519-893-9058 www.josslin.com

continued from page 7
The Kinder and Jugeuend ladies showcased what we 
can expect from Miss Schwaben in the future. Who 
could resist the Kinder girls as they, one by one, took 
the microphone to introduce themselves and then 
performed a waltz. As well the honesty of the Juguend 
ladies is to be commended as they each explained why 

they would like to one day earn the crown and sash 
of Miss Schwaben. Their waltz as well, was a show 
stopper. Congratulations to all the girls for a job well 
done.
And lastly, the crowning of Miss Schwaben 2015, 
Miss Vanessa Pastoric.

After a beautiful performance by the Schwaben 
and Donau dancers, we were honoured to 
welcome Vanessa as our new Miss and thank 
Miss Melanie Williamson for the amazing job 
she did as our Miss during 2014.  Vanessa, 
we wish you all the best for your year as Miss 
and know that you will represent our club with 
much enthusiasm and integrity. 
Throughout the evening The Steve Angel Band 
provided wonderful music for our guest to 
dance to, keeping the crowd dancing into the 
night.
The evening would never have been possible 
without the assistance of so very many people. 
The hall was decorated by dance group 
volunteers, the slideshow presentation was 
created by Andrea Speckner, and we were 

continued on page13
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SUPERIOR MEMORIALS

For Unmatched Quality & Price
Experts in design since 1924

Let us design a personalized memorial

for your loved ones

528 Victoria St. N., Kitchener
(Beside Westons Bakery)

(519) 745-6136
www.superiormemorials.com
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For Unmatched Quality & Craftsmanship

The McCartney Years
The Schwaben Club was lucky enough to have 
Internationally Touring Group, The McCartney 
Years perform at the club on Saturday, January 
31 2015.  I say lucky because this is a show 
worthy of Las Vegas which is exactly where this 
band is headed after a short stop in Arizona.
They started out with a McCartney/Wings 
Tune: Jet, followed by a few more, then there 
was a great mix of Beatles as well as a few of 
McCartney’s own music.  The last song of their 
second set was Hey Jude and after a very loud 
standing ovation, they ended the night with a 
two song encore, Golden Slumbers and Carry 
That Weight. 
Members of the audience were shouting out you 
guys rock and other attendees can be quoted as 
saying, Incredible show! The music, band and 
sound was so tight, you would swear Sir Paul 
was in the house! Would love to see them again!  
Others could only muster Fantastic as they were 
too busy enjoying the performance and after the 
show others were heard saying Fantastic show 
we would definitely come and see them again.  

Personally I thoroughly enjoyed every moment of this show 
and I think the only improvement to this show would to add 
at least one more set, I didn’t want it to end.
Melissa Gissing



continued from page 10
guided through the evening by our MC, Miss Erika 
Schicketanz. To the countless people who contributed 
to the evening, the servers, the kitchen staff and 
the great band, I offer my sincere thanks for your 
diligence and hard work.
Sheri Thompson
Cultural Director
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Information for Landestreffen 

der Donauschwaben
Los Angeles 

Fellow Members and friends, planning is well 
underway for our Schwaben Gathering in LA. 
The festival runs from August 7 to 9. Workshops 
are planned for August 6 and August 10. 
The club was not able to secure a good group 
rate through the airlines or travel agents so it will 
be up to all individuals participating to make their 
own travel arrangements. 
Pricing ranges from $400 to $700 for a  U.S. 
Departure to $800 to $1000 for a Canadian 
departure. 
If you would like some assistance to help book, 
please let us know.
We have secured a block of rooms at the Holiday 
Inn in Anaheim.  The hotel rooms are being 
held on behalf of the club with pricing starting at 
$99 per night. (There are suite rooms available 
starting at $130 per night.) Rooms are reserved 
under the “Kitchener Schwaben  Club” and will 
need to be booked by the end of February. Below 
is the hotel info. 
  
Holiday Inn Anaheim Resort Area
1915 South Manchester Ave. Anaheim. CA. 
92802. Phone (714) 748-7777 
For booking call. 
HOLIDAY INN- DONAU SCHWAEBISCHE 
VEREINIGUNG DSV
Holiday Inn Phone Number
For booking please call : 
Edith Gaytan. Senior Sales Manager
Direct (714) 489-4002. Fax (714) 489-4035

Those interested in alternative 
accommodation with a group in a rental 
property, please contact Joel Wideman at 
bjoel57@hotmail.com  
Transportation while in LA will be 
up to each individual.  There is public 
transportation that runs right past the Treffen 
from the hotel.  
If you have any questions, please contact 
Kirk Hanke or Sheri Thompson.
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Gründungsfest 
 

O I N A U G U R A T E D Y P U  
T U W I N T E R G A R D E N L  
S C S T N A R G I M M I U P K  
F S E H C E E P S H M N P B F  
B C B I R T H D A Y I D R T H  
W I L H E L M G O S S P I N S  
D E D N U O F D M F S U A W B  
I N V I T E D G U E S T S X E  
Y F P U W M K H Z E C X A S G  
K V E R B A N D P F H T F M I  
Y E C U L T U R E Q W C Y J N  
Y R A S R E V I N N A K E Q N  
V V X S T E U Q U O B K O N I  
R J S S U P P O R T E D N N N  
F A M I L Y G J U U N Y J T G   

BIRTHDAY 
ANNIVERSARY 
BEGINNING 
SPEECHES 
PINS 
MISS  SCHWABEN 
VERBAND 
INVITED  GUESTS 
BOUQUETS 
FOUNDED 
IMMIGRANTS 
FAMILY 
CULTURE 
WILHELM  GOSS 
WINTER  GARDEN 
INAUGURATED 
SUPPORT 
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Vogel, Frank
Passed away Sunday, January 25, 2015, 
at the age of  89 years. Husband of  the late 
Mathilda (nee Zimbrod) Vogel (1999). Father 
of  Frank Vogel Jr., and his daughter, Arlene 
Paul. Grandchildren Joanna and Jordan and 
their mother Diane, and Lauren and Tyler 
and their father Rick. Companion of  Christel 
Koehler. Brother of  Katharina and brother-
in-law of  Barbara. Predeceased by his siblings 
Peter, Martin, Hans, Henry, and Mary. 
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